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Alwin Holland School

10615 96th Street

Fort St. John, B.C. V1J 3R3

Phone: 250785-6125 Fax: 250 785-6123

School Motto

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More

September 6, 2011

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to another year at Alwin Holland School! We are excited to be back and have many new families and staff joining our community. Our new teachers are: Mrs. Hollman, Mrs. Chenier, Mrs. Kindermann, Mrs. Montgomery Mrs. Hong, Mrs. McGarroch, Mrs. Barber and Mrs. Wik. Our new educational assistants are Mrs. Jansen and Mrs. Middleton.  Our new head custodian is Mrs. Edwards.

Thanks for your patience this week.  Today, we placed the children into their classes for the year.  Our school is almost full so there is very little space available.  The teachers have worked hard to create classes taking into consideration both the learning and social needs of the children.  All classes will have students with a variety of academic ability. This week, in the afternoons, students will be working in multi-age groups, learning the school-wide expectations for the various settings in the school.  

Our total enrollment is about three hundred twenty students and all our classrooms are in use.  We have created a school parent handbook and calendar that the oldest child in your family should be bringing home in the next few days.  Thanks to McElhanney and Associates for printing it for us. You can also find out information about our school on our website: http://www.holland.prn.bc.ca.  

Bell Schedule

	8:49
	First Bell

	 8:55
	Classes Start

	10:30
	Recess

	10:45
	Classes Resume

	12:00
	All Classes go outside to play



	12:20
	All Classes come in and eat their lunch

	12:45
	First Bell

	2:46
	Daily Dismissal


Cost Recovery

Agendas

$10.00

Cultural Events 
$10.00

School Supplies
$27.00

I Book


$67.00

The i-book costs apply only where students intend to take their computers home.  It really helps us if you send the correct change or cheque to cover these expenses.  Please do not send money for fees until after September 13th. 

Anaphylaxis

Anaphylaxis is a severe allergic reaction that, if untreated, can lead to serious illness or rapid death. School District No. 60 has a comprehensive policy (policy # 5605, 2000-04-12) that deals with anaphylaxis. At Alwin Holland, we currently have several students and one teacher who are anaphylactic. Peanuts and tree nuts, and scents like perfumes or cleaning solutions can cause severe reactions for them; therefore we remind you that we are a peanut free and a scent free school. This includes peanut butter. If you have questions or concerns regarding anaphylaxis please call us.

Healthy Schools Network

Alwin Holland School is part of the Healthy Schools Network.  Our emphasis has been on encouraging students to bring something healthy to eat for morning snack (A healthy snack, and vegetables, grains (especially whole grains), meats and alternatives, and dairy and alternatives).  We have placed the most emphasis on fruits and vegetables as we are all supposed to be consuming more of these compared to the other food groups.  Healthy eating promotes good health and successful learning!  We appreciate your support in encouraging healthy eating habits among our students this year. 

Kindergarten

Kindergarten classes begin next Wednesday, September 14th.  This is an exciting year with kindergarten students attending full time. Mrs. Schneider, Mrs. Haynes and Mrs. Chenier will be contacting all parents of Kindergarten students early this week to make arrangements for classroom visits.

KidSport

This is a program that provides financial assistance for children to participate in organized sports around the city.  Applications are on line at: KidSport™ North Peace c/o 10631 - 100 Street Fort St. John, BC V1J 3Z5 p. 250-787-8152 f. 250-787-8181 www.kidsport.ca 
PAC

The first PAC meeting will be Friday, September 16th at 9am. At this meeting, we will discuss plans for the year.  If you have pre-school children, they are welcome so you can participate.
Parent Volunteers

We really appreciate the more than 100 parent/family volunteers who helped out at our school last year.  Volunteers enable us to offer many programs and services at an enhanced level.  If you are interested in helping out at the school in any capacity, please give us a call.  We especially always need people to help out with the home reading program and with reading with students.  We welcome your involvement.
Parking/Safety

We would like to remind you that it is both illegal and unsafe to park in the bus ramp or in front of the school on 96th Street.  Please use the “Enter” and “Exit” signs that are posted in our parking lot. Following these signs is important for our students’ safety.  Please encourage your children to cross the street at intersections only, rather than in the middle of the road, and to take care when walking between vehicles. 
Yours truly,

Pat Lang, 





Dave Burridge

Principal





     Vice Principal 

